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MEMORANDUM 
 

TO:  Board of County Commissioners 
  Gary Schmidt, County Administrator 
 
FROM: Dan Johnson; Director, Transportation and Development  
 
DATE:  May 3, 2022 
 
RE:  City of West Linn request to have Local Delivery Only/No Thru Truck 

Route on Borland Road extended into City on Willamette Falls Drive to 
Ostman Road 

 

 

Based on Board Order 97-344, Borland Road between Stafford Road and the Tualatin 
River is designated as a “Local Delivery Only/No Thru Truck” route. This means that 
trucks can only make deliveries along this road and cannot pass through. Placement of 
this restriction in 1997 was due to trucks bypassing I-205 using Borland Road and 
Willamette Falls Drive. 
 
West Linn-Wilsonville School District is constructing a new school within the City of 
West Linn adjacent to Willamette Falls Drive about 0.1 miles east of the Tualatin River. 
Currently, trucks accessing the site are required to use the I-205/10th Street 
interchange. The City prefers trucks not traveling through downtown Willamette and 
would like trucks to access the site via Borland Road. The attached schematic shows 
the proposed routing change. 
 
Traffic Engineering and Motor Carrier Staff reviewed the routing options and concluded 
that allowing trucks to travel to/from the school site using Borland Road will not create 
any safety or operational issues on Borland Road. 
 
The City has provided an official request to make this change. If the Board concurs with 
this change, staff will prepare an amendment to Board Order 97-344 and submit as a 
consent item. 
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BORLAND ROAD ADJUSTMENT TO LOCAL DELIVERY ONLY – NO THRU TRUCK SIGNS
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